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Background:

On April 3, 2002, the Board of Trustees approved proceeding with the design for the Oakland Center Expansion phase-one.

On June 5, 2002, the Board of Trustees approved the appointment of a Construction Manager and the completion of design and construction of the Oakland Center Expansion project, with a total budget of $8,000,000.

On October 2, 2002, the Board of Trustees approved a project budget increase of $350,000 to include the demolition of the canopy between North and South Foundation Halls and replacement of the “fishbowl” vestibule, as part of the project.

The scope of the project includes a building addition of nearly 30,000 sq. ft. containing an expanded dining area of 330 seats, upper level multipurpose/banquet space with 600-seat capacity, a coffee shop/computer lounge with 80-seat capacity, 24-hour access to the computer lounge, restroom expansion, and renovated and expanded kitchen and catering areas.

Construction Status:

As of February 15, 2003, the foundation work, structural steel, floor/roof decking, and most of the exterior utilities work has been completed.  The work area has been enclosed to enable progress during inclement weather conditions.

The renovation, upgrade and expansion of the existing kitchen will begin in May 2003.   The canopy and vestibule demolition and construction of the updated vestibule will begin in summer 2003.

The project continues to be safely executed, with 7,200 man-hours of work accomplished with no time lost to injuries.

Although the overall project is on schedule, exterior masonry and roofing work is about two-weeks behind schedule, due to prolonged below normal temperatures.  Enclosing the work area has allowed work to progress regardless of weather, and the project is expected to be back on schedule by the end of March 2003.
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Financial Status:

The value of the construction placement (actual work completed) is about $1.2 Million, or about 17% of the project, with no construction cost growth to date.

Conclusion:

The Oakland Center Expansion construction is continuing to progress as a fast track execution.  The project remains within budget and on target to meet an August 2003 completion.

Attachment:

A. Completed Project/Construction Progress Photos
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